
Michaelston-y-Fedw Community Council 
 

Minutes of the meeting held at Michaelston-y-Fedw Village Hall 
Wednesday March 7th 2018 

 
Members Present: 
Councillor Mr G. Davies 
Councillor Mr. D. Schofield 
Councillor Mr. N. Hallett 
Councillor Mr. G. Morgan 
Councillor Mr C. Walford 
City Councillor Mr. R. White 
City Councillor Mr. T. Suller 
 
Apologies for Absence: 
Councillor Mr. L. Meringolo  
Councillor Mrs. J. Taylor  
 
3/18/01 – Minutes of the previous meeting 

• The minutes of the January meeting were proposed as correct by Councillor Davies 
and seconded by Councillor Hallett. 

 
3/18/02 – Matters arising 

None 
 

3/18/03 – Police matters 

• No police reports have been received for the last 2 months. The Clerk will check with 
the police and inform them of the dates of future meetings. 

 
3/18/04 – Planning 

• Fairwater solar farm – a reply has been received from the operators’ solicitors saying 
that they are consulting with their clients about the promised community benefit 
payment. 

 
3/18/05 Roads & Rights of Way 

• The clerk will write to local farmers and contractors expressing the council’s thanks 
for their efforts in clearing snow from the roads. 
 

3/18/06 – Correspondence 

• A “Data Protection Toolkit” relating to the new GDPR has been received from One 
Voice Wales. 

• The Newport Council liaison meeting will be held on Thursday 22nd March, Councillor 
Davies will attend. 

• A government review of the future of community councils will be taking place over the 
next few months. 

• A list of forthcoming training courses was received. Councillor Hallett will attend a 
course for new councillors. 

 
 
3/18/07 – Finance 

• The WI have explained why they are seeking a £250 grant. The grant was approved. 

• The subscription to One Voice Wales is due for renewal; this was approved. 

• The purchase of a licence for Microsoft Office 365 was approved. 

• Payment for grass cutting in the churchyard was approved. 



• Councillors reviewed the expenditure to date against the annual budget. No issues 
were raised. 
 

The meeting closed at 8.35 pm 
 


